
                                                December 8, 2021  

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held Wednesday, 

December 8, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Building with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairperson, 

William Klumph, Johnathan Leyshon and Attorney James Nevant, Solicitor, in attendance.    

There were 6 residents in attendance. 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the Flag. 

Matthew Chalupka, Chairperson, made a motion to suspend with the reading and to approve the minutes 

of the November 10, 2021, Regular Meeting.  Supervisor, William Klumph, seconded the motion.  The 

motion was approved unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka announced the weather is turning colder so watch for slippery roads. 

There were no public comments on the agenda items. 

The November Police report was not available.  Mike Kilcoyne, Township Emergency Management 

Coordinator, presented the South Pymatuning Fire Department report for the month of November.  

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, announced the zoning application approvals for Christoff, 3310 

Cardinal Drive – sun room, Ladisic, 4284 Blue Jay Drive, - garage and Shipton, 2347 Anchorage Road – 

garage. 

Chairperson, Matthew Chalupka made a motion to pay the bills totaling $26,177.65 and the November, 

2021, payroll totaling $45,030.75.  Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon seconded the motion.  The motion was 

approved unanimously. 

There was no correspondence. 

There was no old business for discussion. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to adopt Matthew Love’s resignation as a 

Township Auditor because he has moved out of state.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor William 

Klumph.  The motion passed unanimously.   

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, made a motion to approve the subdivision for Patricia N. Diehl, 

2907 Carlisle Road.  Supervisor William Klumph seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Action items announced were the potential water rate increase, possibility of having Berkheimer invoice 

and collect the Township Per Capita Tax and to explore opening a Capital Reserve Account. 

Visitor comments - the ditch clean out at 951 Buckeye Drive, friendly reminders to residents regarding 

tying into the new water project, assistance for the Township Secretary with the water billing/collection, 

the location of the stop sign on the north-east corner of Tamarack and Saranac Drives, the lack of snow 

removal because there was no police protection on midnight shift December 7, 2021.  It was asked who 

would be attending the PSATS Boot Camp.  Another discussion was held regarding display and placement 

of house numbers.  The home located at 2815 Hunter Street has cars parked on the street which may 

cause a problem for snow plowing. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30. 

 

Keith McKnight       Michael Grandy 

Secretary       ____________________________ 


